
4th October 2024 

 

 

Dates for your Diary 

Wear Yellow for World Mental Health Day – 10th October 

Open Day for September 2025 Intake – 15th October 

Sibling Photographs – 16th October 

Harvest Service at Church (Pupils only) – 22nd October 

Parents Evening – 22nd & 23rd October 

FOWS Meeting 8pm at Barchetta – 7th November 

Elf Run – 13th December 

 

All this information and more can be found on the School Calendar on our website 

https://www.wheelockprimary.co.uk/ 

Safeguarding 

 

We were very grateful to have special visitors in Wheelock on Monday. 



Our local PCSOs Kim, Tom and Pam delivered an important presentation to all the classes about 

Keeping Safe, they covered all aspects of safety from stranger danger, road safety, online safety and 

what to do in an emergency. 

The children were really engaged in the presentation and hopefully have taken away the important 

messages. 

They also visited our Early Years children to tell them about their job and what they do to help us. 

The PCSOs cover Sandbach and surrounding areas and if your children see them about, they have 

been encouraged to say hello now they are not strangers! 

World Mental Health Day – Thursday 10th October 

 

Harvest Festival 
This year for Harvest we are supporting the Sandbach Food Bank and the charity Chance the last day 

for donations is Friday 11th October. Thank you in advance for your generous donations. 



 

 

Sport News 

Cross Country 



Well done to all of the children that represented Wheelock this week in Cross Country. The sun came 

out and even though the ground was very soft, the children battled on to be successful. The next 

races for cross country will be in the new year. Thank you to all of the parents who showed their 

support so positively. Your support is very much appreciated. 

If there are any long-distance runners out there, we still have places on the team. Come and find Mrs 

Forrester or Miss Millward and we will add your names ready for the next hand out of permission 

letters. 

Football 
After a very long meeting, it was agreed that the school football fixtures will now be held after half 

term. The matches will now be played on a Thursday at Sandbach United FC. When we receive the 

updated fixtures, we will make further contact by permission letter. All children who initially had 

permission to play, will be given the permission letters first. 

Sports Praise 
A massive congratulations goes to Neve this week. Neve showed perseverance and determination 

during Cross Country. Well done, we’re very proud of you. Thank you for representing Wheelock so 

beautifully. 

Class News 

Cygnets and Pufflings 

A great week in Reception. In Maths, we have been subitising to 3. We are super speedy with 

showing our flash fingers now and can recognise how many speedily up to 3 objects. In Literacy, we 

have learned f,e,l,h and have practised forming them using our Read Write Inc rhymes. We have also 

been building words using the magnetic boards and some of us are reading our phonics green words. 

We can't wait to start in our new Phonics groups to show off our super reading. In our topic, we have 

been learning about the People that help us. We had a visit from the police and learned about how 

they help people in the community. Keep up the great work, Reception! 

Goldfinches and Woodpeckers 

We have had a great week in Goldfinches and Woodpeckers.  We have continued writing our story 

about Old Bear stuck in the attic.  We came upon a problem this week where the toys had to climb a 

plant to try and get him down.  We have been impressed with the children using wonderful 

vocabulary to describe what happened to the plant. 

In Maths this week we have completed our unit on Number Sentences.  We have been using our ten 

frames and part, whole models to support our understanding of number bonds to 10.  A great video 

to watch to support recall of these number bonds 

is: https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=lD9tjBUiXs01 

 
1https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https:%2F%2Fwww.youtube.com%2Fwatch%3Fv%3DlD9t
jBUiXs0&data=05|02|Office%40wheelock.cheshire.sch.uk|5b3b537cb4c544245b6608dce466542b|f47dd6c3b
69848ec8856d2833cc429e4|0|0|638636375370383138|Unknown|TWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiL



In Art this week we have done some observational drawing of pumpkins.  The children were 

surprised to see the different sorts of pumpkins and we have been really impressed with the lovely 

line drawings that the children have produced.  Well done Woodpeckers and Goldfinches. 

We couldn't be prouder of all the children this week - thank you for returning the 'Proud tickets' for 

our PSHE display.  It has been great to share why we are proud of each and everyone one in Year 1. 

Owls and Robins 

We were very lucky to start this week with a visit from some of our local PCOS! The PCSO’s talked 

with the children about being safe - online, in school, and when they are out in public. The children 

particularly impressed us with their understanding of strangers. 

In Literacy, the children have finished writing their circular-narratives based on our story “A River”. 

The children really have worked well to include lots of their new learning in their writing - we have 

been wowed by their use of alliteration and the creative expanded-noun phrases they have used to 

describe different settings. It has been wonderful to see the children demonstrating thoughtfulness 

and resilience when editing their work, too! 

We feel we may have some budding authors in our midst! 

In Maths, the children have been busy enthusiastically counting in 2s, 3s, 5s and 10s! It would be 

fantastic for the children to continue practising this at home too using the QR codes that they have 

been given! The children have now finished their first Maths topic of the year and have started to 

look at our next topic - Addition & Subtraction! 

In Science, the children did an egg-cellent job investigating which material would make the best fall-

proof coat for Humpty Dumpty! We’ve never seen so much enthusiasm and excitement over eggs! 

In Whole Class Reading, the children have practised many of the ‘VIPER’ reading strands for our new 

story “The Proudest Blue”. The children explored the meaning of the word ‘proud’ - relating this both 

to the main character from our story and a time in their own lives when they felt proud. The children 

demonstrated their inference skills by carefully considering how our main character, Asiya, felt when 

she was pointed and laughed at for wearing her Hijab and how she might then react to this. 

In PSHE, the children completed a ‘No Oustiders’ lesson and compared the similarities and 

differences between families. The children talked about every family being unique and how amazing 

that is! We thought it was especially lovely that the children pointed out that the biggest similarity in 

all families was ‘love’. 

In ‘myHappymind’ the children continued learning about the different parts of their brain - ‘Team H-

AP’. We talked about what happens when ‘Team H-A-P’ don’t work together when we are unhappy, 

angry or scared. We discussed ‘fight, flight or freeze’ and how deep-breathing can help ‘Team H-A-P’ 

to work again! 

In RE, the children have been reflecting on their learning about “kindness” from over the past few 

weeks. We re-visited each of the Bible stories that have underpinned our discussions - ‘The Good 

Samaritan’, ‘The Tax Collector’ and ‘Peter Denies Jesus’. Then, the children have decided ‘if it was 

possible to be kind to everybody all of the time’ and have justified their answers using these stories 

 
CJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D|0|||&sdata=6zdwMgtDqG0Yr%2FhXcl4TlOqrxhL6%2B%2B
BYENS71CnUirg%3D&reserved=0 



and their own experiences. Following this, the children made an acrostic poem about kindness called 

“Our Kindness Promise”! 

In History, the children have been learning more about schools in the past - looking at classrooms 

from the 1900s and comparing them to classrooms now. 

It’s been a busy week! Well done Year 2 - you should be proud of your hard work! Keep it up       

Sandpipers and Moorhens 

Year 3 have had a fabulous week this week. All members of staff are super impressed with their 

recent threat narratives. They have then started fabulously in preparing to write instructions to trap 

their Iron Man. The children have been learning all about addition and subtraction in Maths, 

exchanging across tens and ones. The children have now finished their learning on the Bronze Age 

and have now got the Iron Age to learn about to finish the term. Thank you to all parents that 

attended the year 3 parent information evening. For those that couldn’t attend, please take some 

time to read through the information that has been sent out. 

Kingfishers and Lapwings 

A fantastic week in Year 4! We have moved on to our second writing focus based on Leon and the 

Place Between and are building up to writing a persuasive text. In maths, we are now looking at 

addition and subtraction with 4-digit numbers and focusing on our two times tables. We took on the 

tole of Stone Age people as we traded different items in our history lesson and in Science we have 

explored food chains. We now have a good understanding of producers, prey and predators. The 

children are all working very hard! Have a great weekend. 

Eagles, Hawks and Kestrels 

This week in maths, year 6 have moved on to using a written method for multiplication. Year 5 have 

been looking at addition and subtraction. In literacy, we have learnt about Anne Frank and what 

made her brave. 

In RE, we learnt about how the River Ganges is important to Hindus. History saw the children come 

the 1921 and 1911 census. We identified secondary and primary sources. During PSHE, the children 

learn about rewards and responsibilities. The children have enjoyed learning about sustainability in 

D&T. 

We were so grateful for the sun to appear at the end of the week. At one point we considered 

building an ark! Have a wonderful weekend! 

Praise 

Reception & Key Stage One 



 

Key Stage Two 



 

 

The Hive 

The Hive this week has been with both indoor and outdoor activities. 

Thank you to Kerry who has run mini groups of creative activities and to Mr Sutton for his outdoor 

game sessions. 

Please can you all be mindful when keying in the gate code, the code has had to be changed due to a 

breach of the code. Thank you. 



FOWS NEWSLETTER 

               News from Friends of Wheelock School                

Thank you so much to all who made it to our meeting last night. A lot was discussed but the bare 

bones is that our next big event of the year will be our festive evening - a date is yet to be confirmed. 

We will hopefully have a similar layout to last year with stalls inside classrooms and access from the 

external doors to avoid congestion in the corridors. We will have crafts, games, food and drink as well 

as of course… Santa’s Grotto! 

If you have any suggestions of other activities/stalls you would like to see or you would like to help us 

to plan/run this event - please do get in touch as we always need helpers! 

Our next meeting will be on Thursday the 7th of November at 8pm in Barchetta. 

Kind regards, 

Lisa Sumner 

Chairperson 

Friends of Wheelock School 

fowscontact@gmail.com2 

Free School Meals 

Please find below the link to apply for Free School Meals. If you do qualify for this it covers lots more 

than just the school meals therefore it may be worth taking a look. 

https://www.cheshireeast.gov.uk/schools/school-meals/free_school_meals.aspx 

Autumn Menu (from September) 

 

 
2mailto:fowscontact@gmail.com 



Community News 

 

 



 

 



 


